Union Township Trustees Special Meeting October 18, 2024

The Union Township Trustees held a special meeting on October 18, 2024, to discuss roads in Union Township. The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.

Fiscal Officer Karen Nethers roll call showed the following present: Trustees Roger Start, Jeff Sharps and John Slater. Paula Greene, Township Administrator. Guest: Jason Sturgeon, ODOT District 5 Director and Ty Thompson ODOT District 5 PE.

The Trustees and ODOT representatives discussed upcoming projects such as the bridge and culvert replacements at Hayes and Union Station Road in the summer of 2025. State Route 37 will be closed for the duration of the project for approximately 120 days. No start date has been determined.

The Trustees also discussed the intersection of Canal Road and State Route 79. There have been several minor accidents where the guard rail has been damaged.

The recent Stakeholder's meeting was discussed. ODOT will be determining what projects are needed within the next ten years. No decisions have been made at this time.

There being no further business, Mr. Sharps moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 a.m. Mr. Slater seconded. Motion carried. Λ

Roger Start

President

ohn Slater

Trustee

Laff Sharns

Vice-President

Karen Nethers

Fiscal Officer